

John O. Norquist Mavor

Seth L. Foldy, MD Commissioner of Health

**Health Department** 

Administration



Frank P. Zeidler Municipal Building, 841 North Broadway, 3rd Floor, Milwaukee, WI 53202-3653 phone (414) 286-3521 fax (414) 286-5990 web site: www.ci.mil.wi.us

October 29, 2001

Mr. Tony Zielinski Common Council Administration Manager City Clerk's Office City Hall, Room 205

Dear Mr. Zielinski:

The Health Department is submitting grant resolutions for the following programs:

Milwaukee Allies Against Asthma Grant - This is a new grant from Children's Hospital of Wisconsin. The grant will support "care coordination" for children hospitalized due to the severity of their asthma. This resolution approves the application for this funding.

Interventions to Prevent the Spread of AIDS Grant - This is a continuing grant funded by the Medical College of Wisconsin. The project will determine the effectiveness and the cost-effectiveness of specific brief counseling interventions in decreasing AIDS transmission risk behaviors.

Lead-Based Paint Evaluation Study-Follow-up Grant - This is a new grant for the Health Department funded by the National Center for Lead Safe Housing. The purpose of the project is to conduct a long-term evaluation of the condition of housing units that underwent lead hazard control interventions from 1994-95 as part of the HUD Lead-Based Paint Evaluation Grant

All appropriate paperwork is attached. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Janet Nell

Administrative Assistant-Sr.

Attachments